Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

March 17, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7:20 p.m.

Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Heidi Henry, Mary Grzywa were in attendance.  Absent were Diane DiGregorio and Chris Henry.

The meeting minutes from the February 2007 meeting were reviewed.  Dick Donnocker motioned to accept, Heidi Henry seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

The treasurer’s report was reviewed.  We are holding up well on money, even with the heating bills from winter coming due.  Door receipts for pancake supper were $315, with a total $511 for the evening.  Heidi Henry moved and Mary Grzywa seconded that we accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion passed unanimously.

Business

The vestry informally discussed fundraiser ideas.

Windows   There are still several possibilities for the Good Shepherd Window cleaning and frame repair.  Heidi reports that Tom Wiese doesn’t do windows, but he is a woodworker and could do the frame. Tom also mentioned cleaning the reredos; they need a good cleaning.  We know the quality of his work with wood is very high and there was a general sense of wanting him to do the woodwork.  We need a formal quote from him, which is expected to be in the $5000 range.   The Heritage Studio quote (from Morris) is $10,640 for everything, including glass cleaning and framework.  Al would like more detail on their credentials with the framework.  Al will investigate whether Heritage Studio could do the glass work and have Tom do the frame.  Heidi and Al Kammerer will talk to Heritage Studio, Tom and also the Aurora people to get more information. 

Pancake Supper   Numbers attending were a little low, due to conflicting dinners that evening and possibly the change in date due to the Shrove Tuesday snowstorm.  However, the pancake supper is a long tradition, enjoyable to the cooks as well as the community.  The vestry did not know who inserted the advertisement for a bake sale without arranging for donations of baked goods.  It was generally agreed that the bake sale should not be repeated, as the work involved is more than the return.

Exterior message board   Al will look at getting corkboard in.  Heidi will take on the task of keeping it updated.  

Gutters and down spouts   On north side of building the gutters and down spouts are in need of replacement.  Dana Bileyu could build strong industrial gutters.  Al will get him to give an estimate.  

LCEM future   Vestry will discuss over the next few months and Heidi will write a letter.  Discussed history and possibilities.  

Light for Father Throop  There is a light in the office.  We need to ensure there is sufficient light for him to read.  

Bishop’s visit  Bishop Lee is coming April 20.  There will be one service at 10 a.m.   Vestry will host a luncheon.  Lunch  -  chicken from Hanks (Heidi will order) and spaghetti (Mary), French bread (Al), Cesear salad (Heidi), wine (Vestry members will bring 2 bottles each), fruit platters (dick), sheet cake (Chris will order),  punch (Mary). 

Community meal   The next meal is April 6   Mary Fabricious is hosting.

Meeting Schedule  Ottawa vestry meetings schedule will be the third Monday of each month at 7 p.m.  Mary Grzywa won’t be here in May.  Heidi will do the minutes.  We’ll discuss in May whether to meet every month in the summer.

Junior warden  A possibility is Dee Norris, who has expressed willingness if no one else qualified is found. Marie Koepke and Fran Gibson are possibilities.   Heidi will talk to Marie.

New Business

A friend of Heidi’s - Jay Lawson is working with Afghani orphanages.  Heidi Henry will run a rummage sale to support them in June.  She will discuss further with Father Crist.    Hotdogs or barbeque could also be sold to provide additional revenue for the project.

Dick Donnocker motioned and Mary Grzywa seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Grzywa
